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Dear Mr. Ferrin, 

On January 30, 2024, The Office of the Lieutenant Governor held the first public hearing 
regarding the Ogden Valley Incorporation at Snowcrest Junior High School, 2755 N Hwy 162 
Eden, UT 84310. Pursuant to UCA §10-2a-207 property within the proposed Ogden Valley 
Incorporation area may be excluded or annexed before February 29, 2024, at 11:59 P.M, 30 
calendar days after the first public hearing. On February 13, 2024, Huntsville Town adopted and 
passed Ordinance Nos. 2024-02-13, 2024-02-13A, and 2024-02-13B annexing parcels 
211530001, 210260127, 211550001, 240130015, 240200005, 210260072, and 210070012 from 
the proposed Ogden Valley Incorporation boundaries. UCA §10-2a-207(5)(d)(i) prohibits the 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor from holding the second public hearing for the Ogden 
Valley Incorporation. According to UCA §10-2a-206(6), you may submit an additional 
modified feasibility request until May 13, 2024, 90 days after the day on which Huntsville 
Town adopted the ordinances approving the annexations. Additionally, you may seek 
recommendations from the consultant regarding modifications to the proposed incorporation as 
allowed under UCA §10-2a-206.  

If you do not submit a modified request for feasibility study to the Office of the Lieutenant 
Governor by May 13, 2024, or the modified feasibility study does not meet the 5% threshold 
described in UCA §10-2a-205(6)(a), the incorporation process may not proceed.  

Please contact us if you have any questions. 

Regards, 

Jordan Schwanke 
Local Entity Specialist 
Office of the Lieutenant Governor 
 


